

THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP TREASURER

Ms Julie-Anne Schafer President National Competition Council GPO Box 250 MELBOURNE VIC 3001

Dear Ms Schafer

Thank you for your letter of your letter of 18 December 2020 advising of the final recommendation of the National Competition Council (NCC) regarding the application by the New South Wales Minerals Council for declaration of a service at the Port of Newcastle.

Following consideration of the NCC's final recommendation, I have decided not to declare the service. A copy of my Decision and Statement of Reasons is attached.

I would appreciate you making my Decision and Statement of Reasons available on the NCC's website.

Yours sincerely

THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP

16 / 2 / 2021

Enc. Decision and Statement of Reasons

Cc Mr Richard York, Executive Director, NCC